confidence in the intention of the Council to do justice to our men; the former experience in this direction very naturally prevented our practitioners from recommending their students to go up before a board so antagonistic to our claims. However, during the past five years, four homeopathic students and one practitioner passed successfully all the examinations of the Council, and are now practising in Ontario."

In 1880, a new election took place, in accordance with the Acts—that is, every five years— which resulted in the return of the previous members, and may be taken as evidence of a better feeling on the part of the homeopathic profession of Ontario in favour of the Council."

Homoropathic Institute.

ie "The temporary division in our small army, caused by the diversity of opinion respecting our connection with the opposite school, has been amicably arranged. The Homeopathie Institute, which became dormant for some years, is again in active operation, the meetings are well attended, papers on medical subjects are read and discussed, and a more general interest is being manifested in the progress of our cause, and especially a desire to see our numbers increased. As confidence is being restored in our present relations to the Council, we may hope that our students will increase in number sufficient to supply the great demand for homeopathic physicians in all parts of our new but vast dominion."